WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING WORKING GROUP
MEETING

MONDAY 5TH MAY 2014
PRESENT: Cllrs. Clifford, M. Blake, Moore, The Clerk Mr S W Knobbs
APOLOGIES: Cllr. Ford

Cllr. Clifford opened the meeting at 4 p.m. Notes of the last meeting of the Planning Working Group of 25th March 2014 were approved without amendment. The meeting was held at the home of Cllr. M. Blake.

Subjects discussed were:

a. Cllr. Clifford reported that the next LJC meeting will be held on 15th May 2014 in Market Drayton and the meeting will be to discuss developing an area neighbourhood plan. There was concern that the idea had only so far been debated by Woore Parish Council and Market Drayton Town Council which gave the continued concern that it may be a slower process than us developing a neighbourhood plan for the Parish of Woore only. It was anticipated that Andy Mortimer, Head of Planning at Shropshire Council will be in attendance, and all Cllrs. and Clerks are invited. 
b. The Clerk confirmed he had spoken to Much Wenlock about the cost of a referendum. The position at Much Wenlock was still unsure, they thought it would be going to referendum in tandem with the European Elections of 22nd May 2014, but they had not had confirmation off Shropshire Council of who would be paying for the referendum. The Clerk had spoken to the Elections office at Shropshire Council who had confirmed that if we had to pay for an election, the cost is capped at £2.00 per Parishioner limiting the cost to a maximum of just under £2,000. Much Wenlock said that they did not have professional firms to help with their neighbourhood plan preparation, but Strutt and Parker of Chester had been involved in producing a quote for such work and appeared to have been recommended. The Clerk to contact Strutt and Parker for a quote for the works as already quoted and outlined by the Planning Group; in addition to try and contact Cristal Planning (a local firm) and local general firms for a possible quote. The Clerk to contact the Mayor of Much Wenlock to see if he would be available to attend the next Parish Council meeting of 9th June 2014 to discuss their neighbourhood plan process.
c. The two planning applications as received and to be in circulation were briefly discussed. Planning application 14/01444/FUL - Flash Farm House, Nantwich Road, Woore - Change of use of part converted stables to holiday let. The application was in circulation to all Councillors without a first Councillor given there are no immediate neighbours to the property. Planning application 14/01692/OUT - Land Adjacent to Warren House, London Road, Irelands Cross, Woore - Outline application for the erection of two detached dwellings. The application had recently been received by the Clerk. After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk would try to gain an extension beyond 19th May 2014 for a response, the Clerk would see if Cllr Lightfoot would act as first Councillor, the covering sheet would be marked as the application had been seen online by the Cllrs present (and Cllr H. Blake) to try and if possible discuss the application at the AGM of 12th May 2014.

Meeting closed at 5.30 p.m.
It was agreed that the next Planning Working Group meeting be held Wednesday 28 May 2014 commencing at 7.30 p.m. - venue to be arranged.
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